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Dear Friends and Supporters:

We want to express our gratitude to donors, partners, volunteers and staff who have 
given generously this year. Your commitment to our mission and your investment 
of time, dollars and energy in our healthcare solutions are valued by the Atlanta 
community. With your support, we were able to provide professional healthcare at 
home to 22,000 patients and their families this past year. 

For the 6th straight year we generated positive patient outcomes, positive patient 
satisfaction and positive financial results. HealthInsight, a quality improvement 
organization, ranks our organization number one in positive clinical outcomes among 
Atlanta’s comprehensive home healthcare providers and in the top 20 percent of home 
health companies nationwide. We have delivered healthcare to residents from Conyers 
to Rome, from Mableton to Gainesville, and from Sandy Springs to College Park. As 
a reflection of our stewardship, we paid off the remaining balance of our bank loan, 
becoming debt free for the first time in over 25 years. This is a significant landmark.

The healthcare needs of metro Atlanta are growing at a faster pace than most major 
U.S. cities. Our population is aging. Seniors are the biggest users of healthcare and 
represent 73% of our patients. As Atlanta matures, Visiting Nurse and Hospice 
Atlanta will be ready to care for our population. Two of our strategic solutions were 
designed to better serve our senior patients and families: Physician HouseCall™ 
and Healthy Transitions™. With programs like these, we are on the leading edge of 
delivering healthcare at home.

One of our goals is to develop thoughtful, strategic, collaborative programs focused on 
reducing the total cost of healthcare in Atlanta. To make this a reality, we continue to 
work closely with our highly-valued hospital, physician and payer partners. We aim to 
keep up with the growing need in our existing Atlanta market, while staying focused 
on long-term cost management to mitigate an ongoing reduction in reimbursement 
from Medicare. In an increasingly challenging market, these steps will help us fulfill 
our mission to improve the lives of those we serve. 

Visiting Nurse and Hospice Atlanta are your nonprofit community providers of 
healthcare at home. Our focus is always on the patients we help 24 hours a day, 
365 days a year. But we cannot accomplish this without the community’s ongoing 
investment. We look forward to collaborating with you, our donors and partners, in 
2011 and beyond. 

Sincerely,

Mark Oshnock				   Jay Harris
President and CEO			   Board Chair 
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Changes In Healthcare 
Prompt an Increased Need for Solutions
Donors and Partners Invest In Our Strategies
In 2010, we witnessed a major shift in America’s healthcare landscape, creating new challenges particularly for 

providers of healthcare at home. Visiting Nurse’s response has been to anticipate changes and the associated 

challenges by developing new programs to solve today’s healthcare demands. We are empowering patients to manage 

their own care at home under the guidance of our clinical experts. Our donors and partners, Board of Directors, 

Advisory Board and employees continue to invest in Visiting Nurse, whether it is with time, creativity, clinical 

expertise or financial support. 

This is why we continue to be a healthcare leader and the number one provider of home healthcare  

and hospice in Georgia. 

OUR CHALLENGE:
Less mobile seniors are at risk for frequent emergency room visits, hospitalizations and nursing home placement. 
Most seniors want to live at home, whether it is in their house, apartment or a senior living community. Many 
have no primary care physician. 

OUR SOLUTIONS:
Physician HouseCall™ – No other home healthcare organization in Georgia offers this service. By bringing back 
the house call, we provide dependable, personalized medical care to seniors with chronic or acute illnesses. Our 
unique program is designed to educate patients and caregivers to manage chronic conditions at home, and to call 
on our physicians and nurse practitioners when their conditions are more acute. 

Our first HouseCall physician, Dr. Edward A. Espinosa, joined us in October. Among the patients he has treated 
at home was an elderly man with dementia who was at risk for yet another hospitalization because of a high fever, 
pneumonia and sepsis, a potentially serious inflammatory condition. Worried about his condition, the patient’s 
wife called Physician HouseCall™ at 7:00 pm on a rainy winter night. By 9:00 pm, Dr. Espinosa was at the patient’s 
bedside, completing tests. He treated the patient with intravenous fluids and antibiotics, measures traditionally 
reserved for emergency rooms and hospitals, and stayed until late that evening to ensure the patient’s condition was 
not worsening. The next day, the patient’s temperature was normal, and he was able to eat and drink. 

Healthy Transitions™ – Healthy Transitions is intended for residents of senior living facilities, particularly those 
with multiple chronic health conditions or a history of frequent hospitalizations or emergency department visits. 
Our Care Coordination Coaches work directly with clients to assess their needs and connect them with the 
appropriate resources.



In 2010, we expanded the program to 16 senior living facilities, allowing residents to age in place successfully. 
Furthermore, our hospital readmission rate of 5% was far below the national average of 28% and our goal 
of 12%. This low re-hospitalization rate points to the success of the Care Coordination Coach role. We are 
enormously grateful to our donors for caring about Atlanta’s senior population and supporting the initial phase 
of Healthy Transitions™. 

Patient satisfaction surveys reveal patients and their family members improve their disease management skills and 
have a better understanding of how to access community resources. “If anyone can get me help,” said one client, 
“my coach can. I haven’t been in the hospital for over two years. Before that, I was in the hospital a lot. My doctor 
says I am in better shape now…even better than before.”

Telemonitoring – Our Board and donors recognized the need for this highly efficient and patient-friendly 
technology. The investment has paid off, though there is significant need for more equipment. The telemonitoring 
device is a self-management tool that allows patients to monitor their blood pressure, temperature, weight and 
other vital signs; results are sent electronically to Visiting Nurse. The system helps patients feel safer, provides 
clinicians daily reports on patients’ vital signs, and alerts them to any dangerous changes in their condition. 
Through diligent monitoring, Visiting Nurse improved patient outcomes and lowered re-hospitalization rates, 
generating significant savings for the entire healthcare system.

OUR CHALLENGE:
Patients experience fragmented, disconnected care when transitioning from hospital to home.

OUR SOLUTIONS:
Visiting Nurse is fostering partnerships with our community’s major hospital systems to develop effective and 
efficient care models to manage high-risk patients across the continuum of care. 

• “High-risk” Cardiac Program – We launched this program with four partners – Piedmont Hospital, DeKalb 
Medical, North Fulton Hospital and St. Joseph’s Hospital – to help reduce hospitalizations. One patient who is on 
the heart transplant list used to live in fear of dying in the night. Short of breath and scared, she called 911 and 
was taken to the emergency room at least once a week. Now a Visiting Nurse patient, she monitors her vital signs 
with our in-home telemonitoring system and calls her home healthcare nurse specialist for support, day or night. 
In the five months since she has been on our program, our patient visited the ER only once. 

• Emory Healthcare Partnership – Starting in February 2011, Emory Healthcare System selected Visiting Nurse 
as one of their two home healthcare providers. The facilities participating are Emory University Hospital, Emory 
University Hospital Midtown, Emory Hospital’s Center for Rehabilitation Medicine (CRM), Emory University 
Orthopedics and Spine Hospital in Tucker, and the Wesley Woods Center. We are in constant communication 
with Emory to ensure we successfully care for our patients.

• Gwinnet Medical Center Partnership – In October 2010, Visiting Nurse was added to the home healthcare 
provider list serving the Medical Center’s patients after they are discharged. We anticipate enormous opportunities 
for expansion here, in part because Gwinnett County is now the second most populated county in Georgia. We 
look forward to working closely with the Gwinnett Medical Center in 2011, strengthening our presence in this 
vibrant community.

• Grady Health System – We have formed a partnership with Grady Health System to care for their patients 
upon discharge. This is an important collaboration between two of Atlanta’s nonprofits committed to serving 
our community.
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OUR CHALLENGE:
Medical advances have made it possible for patients to receive extraordinary, curative care for life-limiting diseases 
such as advanced cancer, end-stage cardiac or respiratory disease. Even if they are not ready or eligible to enter a 
hospice program, these patients may need pain management, emotional and spiritual support. 

OUR SOLUTION:
We provide palliative care, a supportive bridge between home healthcare and hospice. Like hospice, palliative 
care focuses on the patient and family as a whole, managing both physical and emotional symptoms. “I love this 
program,” says the wife of one patient. “The doctor comes to our home in Stone Mountain. The nurse makes sure 
we have the equipment my husband needs. The social worker helps us with the paper work. The chaplain visits and 
encourages us. All we have to do is call. I didn’t know what palliative care was until our Kaiser doctor at Piedmont 
recommended it. I can’t believe how fast we get the care and help we need. It’s such a blessing for us.” 

Kaiser Palliative Care Program – The palliative care services delivered with our partner Kaiser Permanente Georgia 
grew significantly in 2010 and exceeded their and our expectations, serving an average of 60 people each day. This 
highly collaborative program has won awards, was the subject of a presentation at Kaiser’s annual conference, and 
has become a model for other Kaiser Centers. 

OUR CHALLENGE:
To find an alternative, economical method to deliver home healthcare to patients in response to changes in reimbursement. 

OUR SOLUTION:
We launched a Clinical Support Center. One specially trained, 15-person group now manages the phones for all 
our divisions – Home Healthcare, Hospice, Care Management and Physician HouseCall™ – ensuring that patients 
and families get help quickly and in real time. The Support Center is staffed by both administrative and clinical 
employees. The Center also provides a platform for us to provide more healthcare virtually in the future. 

OUR CHALLENGE:
We cannot rely upon Medicare reimbursement and private insurance to cover our services in full. In the final 
regulations on the Home Health Prospective Payment System Update for 2011, the Centers for Medicare and 
Medicaid Services (CMS) mandated cuts that exceed those legislated in the healthcare reform law of 2010. Medicare 
home healthcare provider rates were cut across-the-board approximately five percent in 2011 alone.

“Nonprofit home health providers simply cannot sustain this level of cuts and maintain the healthcare services that 
vulnerable patients rely upon,” stated Andy Carter, President and CEO, Visiting Nurse Associations of America. 
“VNAA worked hard to negotiate with Congress healthcare reform provisions designed to protect vulnerable 
patients from devastating cuts to Medicare home healthcare reimbursement over the next ten years. We are 
disappointed that CMS has regulated additional Medicare cuts beyond the Affordable Care Act.”

OUR SOLUTION:
To continue to design and implement cost-effective and efficient methods to managing patient care at home 
with responsive customer service. To do so, we continue to need the support and investment from our donors 
and partners.
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SOURCE OF FUNDS

2010
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Financials
The cost of the comprehensive and specialized care provided by Visiting Nurse | Hospice Atlanta 

often exceeds reimbursement received from payer sources such as Medicare, Medicaid, and 

commercial insurers. The total cost of providing uncompensated services under the Visiting 

Nurse | Hospice Atlanta charity care program totaled $2.3 million in 2010. In addition, Care 

Management Services, a cost reimbursed program, provided $5.9 million of services in metro 

Atlanta in 2010 in collaboration with various government and community organizations. All 

amounts reflect results for the year ending 2010.
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10% 
Medicaid

6% 
Donor Support

3% 
Government Contracts

23% 
Commercial Insurance

58% 
Medicare

11% 
Care Management

6% 
Future Investment

1% 
Alzheimer’s

28% 
Hospice

54% 
Home Healthcare



Patient Demographics

		  NUMBER OF	 AVERAGE LENGTH
		  PATIENTS SERVED	 OF STAY (DAYS)
	
	 HOME HEALTHCARE	 15,127	 39

	 HOSPICE	 1,819	 45

	 CARE MANAGEMENT	 4,601	 1,297

	 TOTAL	 21,547

AGE GENDER

PATIENTS SERVED BY COUNTY
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8% 
Other

8% 
Cobb

11% 
Gwinnett

31% 
Fulton

2% 
Cherokee

2% 
Forsyth

2% 
Fayette

3% 
Henry

4% 
Clayton

29% 
DeKalb

73% 
Sixty Plus Years27% 

Under Sixty Years
37% 
Male

63% 
Female



$50,000 - $99,999
The Community Foundation 
	 for Greater Atlanta 
The Luther & 
	 Susie Harrison Foundation 
James Starr Moore 
	 Memorial Foundation
The Rich Foundation 

$25,000 - $49,999
Mary Allen Lindsey 
	 Branan Foundation
Mrs. Eula C. Carlos

The Fraser-Parker Foundation
Roderick S., Flossie R. & 
	 Helen M. Galloway Foundation 
North Side Woman’s Club 
Ida Alice Ryan Charitable Trust
The B & B Stern Foundation 
  
$10,000 - $24,999
Branch Banking & Trust
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Carlos
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Carlos
Mr. & Mrs. Ernie Cole
Dignity Memorial

$250,000+
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Jewell
John & Margaret 
	 McCarty Foundation 
United Way of Metropolitan Atlanta
Lettie Pate Whitehead Foundation 

$100,000 - $249,999
Georgia Baptist Health Care 
	 Ministry Foundation 
The Tull Charitable Foundation 
Joseph B. Whitehead Foundation
Jesse Parker Williams Foundation  

The following is a list of contributors who have given $1,000 
or more during the period between January 1, 2010 and December 31, 2010.

Thanks to our many donors, 
$3.64 million was given 
to support our care and invest in healthcare solutions.

Donors
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John & Mary Franklin Foundation 
Fulton School Employees’ 
	 Charitable Fund
Georgia Health Foundation
John H. & Wilhelmina D. Harland 
	 Charitable Foundation 
Ms. Helen A. Carlos & 
	 Mr. Ronald Hilliard
The Alice & Noah N. 
	 Langdale, Jr. Foundation 
The Martha & 
	 Wilton Looney Foundation 
The Lewis & Faye Manderson Fund
The Ma-Ran Foundation
Ms. Starr Moore
Northside Hospital
Palliative Pharmacy Solutions 
The Mabel Dorn Reeder Foundation
Mr. Ron F. Stewart
Westerstroms Charitable Trust

$5,000 - 9,999
The Besse Johnson & 
	 George Blanton Allen 
	 Memorial Foundation
Mr. John G. Alston, Sr.
Arrow Exterminators
Atlanta Foundation
Mr. Jonathan Carr
Mr. & Mrs. W. Lamar Chesney
The Edward Colston Foundation 
Bobby Dodd Charities Foundation 
Mrs. Susan Dowd
Mr. & Mrs. Brian H. Frank
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Garrett
John N. Goddard Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Jon R. Harris, Jr.
Intergraph Corporation
JCK Foundation 
Ms. Virginia W. Johnston
Ray M. & Mary Elizabeth 
	 Lee Foundation 
Mrs. Jane McAbee
Piedmont Hospital

Skylight Financial
Mr. & Mrs. Ben A. Tallman
Ms. Sharon S. Umphenour
Dr. & Mrs. David T. Watson
Mr. & Mrs. Neal L. Williams, Sr.

$1,000 - $2,499
Mr. & Mrs. Peter M. Abreu
Mr. Floyd D. Ackerman
The Alden Family Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Craig M. Allen
Mr. & Mrs. John G. Alston, Jr.
American Board of Prosthodontics
American Legion Post 65
Ms. Mary Arthur & 
	 Ms. Nita R. French
Mrs. Julia Ballard
Mrs. Linda B. Bennett
Mr. & Mrs. Dameron Black III
Mr. & Mrs. Neal A. Boortz, Jr.
Mr. Doug B. Bowles
Dr. James S. Braude
Henri J. Brin
Mr. & Mrs. Marc Bromley
Ms. Elizabeth E. Brown & 
	 Ms. Charlotte Sprague
Buckhead Coalition 
Ms. Mary L. Butler
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis R. Byerly
Mr. McCoy C. Campbell
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Carlos
Ms. Myrtie Childs
Mr. & Mrs. Carl H. Cofer, Jr.
Coldwell Banker Residential 
Brokerage Cares Foundation
Commercial Property Professionals
Coram
Cousins Foundation 
Mrs. Lorraine E. Dalbo
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Davey
Mr. & Mrs. Jay M. Davis
Mrs. Olga C. de Goizueta
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce L. Dick
Drs. Emmett & Bridget Doerr

Thomas H. Pitts Trust
Mr. Jack M. Smither
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Thiebaut
Truist
UPS Foundation
Carey Cox Wyatt 
	 Charitable Foundation

$2,500 - 4,999
Mrs. Richard Archer
AT&T Employee Giving Program
Bank of America United 
	 Way Campaign
Broadway Across America
Camp-Younts Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Chawkin
Dr. Sheldon B. Cohen
Mr. John S. Ewing
G & B Fund 
Mrs. Holly Gardner
Genesis Healthcare Services 
Genuine Parts Company
Price Gilbert, Jr. Charitable Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Louis V. Gomez
The Nancy C. & William A. 
	 Humphries Family Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Y. Jobe
Mrs. Sharon Kilfeather
J. Smith Lanier & Co. 
The Billi Marcus Foundation 
Mr. Roger McCollum & 
	 Mrs. Marie Chesnard McCollum
McKesson Medical - 
	 Surgical Home Care
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Moise
Personal Care
Printpack 
Quality Technology Services
R. J. Griffin & Co.
Ms. Cheryl E. Robinson
Ms. Lisa Robinson & Mr. Will Slade
Mrs. Frances G. Rogers
The Sadler Family Foundation II
Saint Joseph’s Health System
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Mr. & Mrs. John R. Donnell, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Terry Duis
Mr. & Mrs. Robert R. Eckardt
Mrs. Anne B. Eldridge
Dr. & Mrs. Winston Gandy
Mr. & Mrs. David W. Ghegan
Ms. Nadalie Goldstein
Graham Family Foundation
Ms. Louise S. Gunn
Katherine S. & Richard A. 
	 Guthman, Sr. Memorial Fund
Dr. Michael Hagearty
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Hall
Mr. Richard W. Harrell
Mr. & Mrs. William F. Henagan
Dr. & Mrs. Lance Hirsh
IBM Employee Services Center
Ironwood Insurance Services
Mr. Don Johnson
Dr. Janice W. Johnston & 
	 Mr. W. F. Johnston
Mr. Stan S. Jones & 
	 Ms. Bobbi Cleveland
Jones & Kolb
Mr. & Mrs. James C. Kennedy
Mrs. Elizabeth J. Levine
Mr. & Mrs. William L. Levine
Lexus Southern
Mr. & Mrs. William Liss
Logicalis 
Longbranch Press, LLC
Dr. & Mrs. Kenneth P. Lynch III
Ms. Donata Russell Major
Mr. Charles S. Mann
Marist School Volleyball Program
Marsh USA 
Martenson, Hasbrouck & 
	 Simon, LLP
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory B. Mauldin
Mrs. Shirley Maxwell
Mr. & Mrs. Henry F. McCamish, Jr.
Dr. Deborah McFarland
Mr. & Mrs. Bren McLeod
Mr. Kenneth McMillian
Mrs. Ingrid Moggré

Estate Gifts and Planned Gifts
	 Mary Arapian Charitable 
		  Remainder Annuity Trust
	 Estate of Richard Lawton Fortune
	 Mrs. Virginia M. Good
	 Estate of Dorothea Asta Kohnagel
	 Estate of John and Ada Omohundro
	 The Marlene & Bill Schwartz 
		  Charitable Fund
	 James M. & Virginia M. 
		  Smyth Fund
	 Estate of Margaret Munroe Thrower

Gifts In-kind
	 The Atlanta Beat
	 Atlanta Beat Soccer Foundation
	 Babcock Design Group
	 Brown Bag Marketing
	 Burgess Amusements and 
		  Special Events
	 Carr Video Productions, Inc.
	 Clik Simple, LLC
	 Georgian Terrace Hotel
	 Got Green Kits LLC & 
		  Environclean USA
	 Heidrick & Struggles
	 The Ice Box – Cool Stuff
	 Mrs. Elizabeth J. Levine
	 LowCountry Barbecue 
	 McKee Vintage Designs
	 Ms. Starr Moore
	 National Distributing Company
	 Offset Atlanta
	 Oh!Ccasions
	 Ann and Jonn Serrie
	 Mr. & Mrs. Stan A. Sharp

A complete donor list may be found at 
www.vnhs.org.  If your name has been 
omitted or reported incorrectly, please 
accept our sincere apology and notify 
the Office of Advancement at
(404) 215-6010.

Mr. & Mrs. David Mondecar
Mr. & Mrs. Terry O’Brien
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Oshnock
Dr. Margaret S. Owens-Wheeler & 
	 Mr. John T. Wheeler
Ms. Laura C. Pease
Mr. John F. Pensec
Pershing Yoakley & Associates
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Phelan
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Presley
ProFloors, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Ranck
Mr. & Mrs. Jake Reid
Mr. John Ridall
Drs. Archibald & Vanessa Roberts
H. English & Ermine Cater 		
	 Robinson Foundation 
Mr. &  Mrs. E.G. Rockswold
Ms. Normalyn Rucker
Mr. Richard Schweitzer
Paul B. & Mildred 
	 Seydel Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Stan A. Sharp
Mr. & Mrs. Charles B. Shelton III
Mr. F. J. Showalter
Mr. Burleigh Singleton
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn C. Smith
Dr. & Mrs. Stephen H. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas T. Stafford
Mr. Charles Stevens
SunTrust One Pledge Campaign
Supreme Corporation
The 2492 Fund
Ms. Terri Theisen
Mr. Randolph W. Thrower, Jr.
R. E. Turner
Mr. & Mrs. John J. Ullman
Universal Energy 
Verizon Wireless
Dr. William G. Whitaker III
Mr. William Wilkenloh
Mr. Thomas U. Willis
Mrs. Roberta Tepper Withrow
Mr. Michael P. Zakel
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Big-To-Do 

The Fall Benefit

Party with a Purpose

After a week of rain, Sunday, April 25, 2010, dawned clear and sunny, 
perfect conditions for family fun at the 19th annual Big-To-Do at Zoo 
Atlanta. $125,000 was raised for The Children’s Program. 

Our thanks to co-chairs Molly Lynch and Deborah Miller and their stellar 
committee. Stay tuned to our website, www.vnhs.org, for information about 
the 20th anniversary Big-To-Do, Sunday, May 1, 2011. 

In the Moment: A Celebration of Life brought 280 guests to the 
elegant Georgian Terrace Hotel in Midtown on September 25, and 

netted $225,000 for our palliative care program. The evening honored 
long-time advocate and Board member, Starr Moore, who described 

the event as a “magical evening.” We are enormously grateful to the event 
committee, led by chair Pamela Chawkin, for their dedicated work. Special 

thanks to our premier sponsors: BB&T, Dignity Memorial and Northside 
Hospital, and our Angel Donor, Eula C. Carlos and her family. 

Chrysalis Club co-founders Wick and Gardiner Garrard, Paige and Derrick 
Vohs, and Barb and David Ghegan, along with the 2010 Host Committee, 
welcomed 100 guests at the home of Jim and Terry Coil in Ansley Park 
for the second annual “Party with a Purpose.” The event raised more than 
$15,000 for renovations to the Community Room at the Hospice Atlanta 
Center. The Chrysalis Club was launched in 2009 by a group of dedicated 
supporters whose mission is to engage Visiting Nurse | Hospice Atlanta’s 
next generation of volunteer leadership. The Club designs volunteer, 
networking, and educational opportunities to build awareness and  
support among young community leaders. 
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Mr. Bob Buaman
Mr. William R. Burge
Mr. John T. Burt
Mr. Lloyd Byars
Mrs. Suzanne W. Byrd
Mrs. Mary Louise M. Canup
Ms. Pamela Carpenter
Mr. Larry D. Case
Ms. Laura Choquette
Mr. George Chotas
Ms. Geraldine Chrisman
Mrs. Sally Clarke
Mrs. Dot Cohen
Mr. Lynd E. Cohick
Mr. Matthew Connor
Mrs. Christine M. Cook
Ms. Sara Beth Couglin
Mr. Scott K. Creuser
Ms. Geraldine Crisman
Ms. Francis Culbreth
Ms. Mary Curtin
Mrs. Jean Dahlstrom
Mr. Emil Dalbo
Mr. Horace Alan Dale, Jr.
Mrs. Dottie A. Daley
Mr. George Daniel
Mrs. Lillie Belle H. Davis
Mrs. Joan DeMarco
Mrs. Doris DeMicco
Mr. Harry A. Dennis
Mrs. Janet V. Dunkel
Mr. Joe T. Dye
Mrs. Marie T. Echemendia
Mrs. Phyllis R. Edwards
Mrs. Miriam Ellis
Mr. R. Park Ellis
Mr. Geoffrey N. Erbon
Mrs. Jane G. Ewing

Mr. Frank G. Falkner
Ms. Susan M. Fanning
Mr. Bobby Fay
Mr. Robert S. Fell
Ms. Julia Fillman
Mr. Philip S. Flaig
Ms. Adysdania D. Flores
Ms. Jacqueline Floriano
Mrs. Ethel V. Fowler
Mr. Roy Fowlkes
Mrs. Jemimi F. Fowlkes
Mr. Sam Francis
Mrs. Doris Franco
Mr. Paul L. Freeman
Ms. Megan Gaddis
Mr. Billy F. Gallups
Mrs. Nancy Tower Gencarelli
Ms. Eleanor R. Ghegan
Mr. Donald W. Gifford
Ms. Helen Esther Glen
Ms. Fannie Goldstein
Mr. Frank S. Goodman
Ms. Holliday Gordon
Mrs. Naomi L. Graham
Mrs. Lillian L. Graham
Mr. Theodore “Ted” Graham
Ms. Montez Graham
Mr. William Graham
Mrs. Annette Greenberg
Mr. Patrick Allen Hagler
Mrs. Dolores Hall
Ms. Marie M. Hamilton
Ms. Velma Hamilton
Mr. David A. Hardage
Mrs. Vivian Harney
Mr. G. Robert Harrington
Mr. Kelly Buddy Harris
Ms. Michelle Harrison

Mr. James F. Ackerly, Sr.
Ms. Joni Affatato
Mr. Fazlollah Afghanrahmani
Mr. Nicholas Agati
Ms. Lillian Alden
Mrs. Jerelene W. Allen
Mr. Robert L. Allred
Ms. Caritas Anne
Mr. Leroy Ayers
Mr. John E. Bailey
Ms. Evelyn Bakun
Mrs. Barbara S. Balis
Mr. Huey P. L. Banister
Mr. Charles Barton
Mrs. Laurie Bass
Mr. Kenneth Bassner
Mr. Ulli Baumgaertner
Mrs. Rosemary S. Bechler
Dr. Garland P. Bennett, Jr.
Ms. Emma Berg
Mr. Louis C. Berlin
Mrs. Margaret M. Bernal
Mr. Louis B. Bernard
Mr. Milton Bevington
Mr. Arlie C. Bevis, Jr.
Ms. Marjorie Bingham
Mrs. Dorothy P. Black
Mr. Robert Bowersock
Mr. Edward Dickey Boyd
Ms. Mary E. Boyd
Mr. Robert Bradly
Mrs. Gabriella M. Brady
Mrs. Olly Braun
Ms. Joyce P. Briggs
Mr. Louten Britt
Mrs. Barbara B. Brown
Ms. Betsy Brown
Mr. Richard E. Brown

In Honor of

In Memory of

Dr. Linda Britton
Mrs. Eula C. Carlos
Mrs. Pamela Chawkin
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Cornwell
Mrs. Shirley Deering
Ms. Gail H. Evans
Ms. Mary Gellerstadt

Ms. Barbara D. Gibson
Mr. Alvin Goldstein
Dr. Katherine Heller
Dan and Maureen Hicks
Hospice Atlanta Volunteers
Mrs. Elizabeth J. Levine
Ms. Ann Mitchell

Ms. Starr Moore
Ms. Barbara B. Moore
Mrs. Janette Salome
Ms. Allison Solva
Mrs. Patricia A. Szucs
Ms. Sarah M. Wood
Mrs. Kathy Ziegler

The following people were thoughtfully remembered with a gift in their name:

October 1, 2010 – December 31, 2010
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Mr. Mark H. Harrison
Mr. Albert Hart, Jr.
Mr. Leo B. Hart
Mrs. Lois Irene T. Hartman
Ms. Brenda Hayes
Ms. Brenda Hays
Mr. Robert J. Healey
Mr. Jerome Heller
Mrs. Nancy W. Hennessy
Mr. Fred Hollingsworth
Ms. Sally Hopkins
Mr. Robert F. House, Jr.
Mrs. Lois Howard
Mr. Thomas P. Hughes
Mr. William A. Humphries
Mrs. Geneva Hyde
Mrs. Rosemary E. Ivey
Mrs. Celeste S. Jenks
Mr. Evan Jennings III
Ms. Mary Smith Johnson
Ms. Sue P. Jones
Mrs. Ann Creekmore Jones
Mr. William Just
Dr. Edward W. Kallal, Sr.
Ms. Kitty Kelley
Mrs. Joyce Robinson Kelley
Mr. John Kilfeather
Ms. Jeri Klein
Mr. Kenneth L. Koebrich
Ms. Ilse Korski
Mrs. Lois Cockeys Langston
Ms. Mary H. Langwell
Mr. Doug & Mrs. Winifred Latham
Mrs. Mildred C. Lee
Mr. Paul LeMaire
Mr. Robert J. Lipshutz
Mrs. Marjorie Lowery
Mrs. Ruth Lucas
Mr. John W. Lundeen, Jr.
Ms. Anna Lyden
Mr. Thomas H. Maddux
Mrs. Tyler Manchuck
Ms. Nancy S. Martin
Ms. Betty Jo Martin
Mrs. Charlotte Martin
Ms. Mary Massey
Mrs. Kay M. Massih
Ms. Sue Perry Maston
Dr. Milton Mazo
Mr. Joe McAbee
Mrs. Grace M. McFarland
Dr. Ann McKain
Mr. Joe L. McKenzie
Mr. Tom McLain, Jr.
Ms. Louise McLendon
Ms. Ruth McLeod
Mrs. Margaret H. McMahan
Mr. Ed McVeigh
Ms. Ruby Elaine C. Meacham
Mrs. Dorothy Medlock

Mrs. Edith C. Meek
Mr. Ryan Meek
Mr. Ryan C. Meek
Mrs. Edith C. Meek
Mrs. Ruby Wallace Mendez
Mrs. Barbara Menneg
Mr. John Michaelis
Ms. Linda Miller
Mr. Morris A. Mink
Mr. John H. Mobley II
Mr. Jan R. H. Moggré
Mrs. Wanda Monsky
Mr. Otto Mooney III
Ms. June S. Moore
Mr. Gary Moorey
Mrs. Mary Beth H. Morrell
Mr. William Muha
Mrs. Margaret A. Murphy
Mr. George Myrick
Mr. George B. Neiss
Mrs. Rebecca N. Nelson
Dr. Mark Nemeroff
Mr. John J. Nickels
Mr. Ted O’Callaghan
Mrs. Paulette O’Donnell
Mrs. Ada Omohundro
Mr. John Omohundro
Ms. Kathleen O’Ryan
Mrs. Harue Paris
Mr. Alvin Pauly
Mrs. Sara Payne
Mr. Woodrow Wilson Payne
Mrs. Margaret Diane Pennington
Ms. Marion Perling
Ms. Shirley Peterson
Mrs. Atalante Petkas
Mr. Anthony Pitillo
Mr. Jerome Piwoni
Ms. Sibyl B. Poole
Mr. David Porter
Ms. Debbie Porter
Mr. Langdon C. Quin, Jr.
Mr. Bernie L. Quinn
Mrs. Anne Rapa
Ms. Patricia Jarman Rapp
Mr. Harold Reaves
Mr. Dietrich C. Reitzes
Ms. Judy Riffe
Mrs. Patty Roberts
Mrs. Eunice Robertson
Mrs. Mary Alexander Robinson
Mr. Colie V. Ross
Mr. Warren Rouse, Jr.
Mr. George T. Russell
Ms. Betty Ryan
Mr. Nicholas Saccente
Mrs. Katherine T. Sampson
Ms. Betty Schmid
Ms. Janet Schwartz
Mr. William A. Schwartz

Ms. Tweetie D. Schwefel
Mrs. Anne E. Schweitzer
Ms. Odessa Scott
Mrs. Joscelyn G. Scott
Mrs. Mildred “Mimi” 
	 Blalock Hunt Seydel
Mrs. Lillian Shingler
Mr. Mark Shor
Ms. Evelyn Shy
Mr. Steven Smith
Mr. Brian B. Smith
Dr. Hugh Smith
Ms. Rosemary Smith
Mr. Martin A. Smith
Ms. Sara Smith
Mrs. Rosemary Smither
Mrs. Raymond Snider
Mr. William E. Speer
Ms. Ruth Spiller
Ms. Christine S. Spragg
Mrs. Gladys S. Stallworth
Ms. Doris Sullivan
Ms. Mary Byrd Sumerlin
Ms. Vivian K. Sutton
Ms. Pat Swan
Ms. Penelope D. Theoharatos
Mr. Frank Thiebaut
Mrs. Holly H. Thillet
Ms. Miriam Thomas
Mrs. Barbara N. Thorn
Mr. Robert E. Thorn
Mr. Francis J. Tollon
Ms. Bernice C. Utterback
Mr. Joseph Vogt
Mrs. Betty Wallace
Ms. Adelaide H. Waller
Mrs. Betty Wallis
Mr. Frank O. Walsh, Jr.
Ms. Eva Weinberg
Mr. Andrew M. Weyermann
Mrs. Hazel E. Whitehead
Mr. James (Jay) W. Wikle III
Ms. Dorothy Wilbert
Ms. Virginia V. Wilder
Mrs. Helen Williamson
Ms. Julie Willingham
Mr. Oscar L. Wiseley, Sr.
Mr. Jimmy Wolfe
Mrs. Gloria H. Wolford
Ms. Hazel Womack
Mr. Ralph Wood
Mrs. Carolyn Worley
Ms. Dorothy Worth
Mrs. Matilda Zarett

For a complete list of the generous 
donors who contributed honorary and 
memorial gifts visit www.vnhs.org.



Leadership Team
Mark Oshnock
President and CEO

Patti Askew
Human Resources 

Rhett Austin, MBA
Operations 

Christy Brice
Information Technology 

Dorothy Davis 
Care Management Operations

Sarah Dekutowski, CPA
Finance and Corporate Compliance

Myra Downs, RN
Education

Donna O’Brien, RN
Hospice Operations

Joyce Osborne, RN
Home Healthcare Operations

Weyman Perry
Business Development

Lisa Robinson 
Advancement 

Andrea Stevenson, RN
Clinical Development

Medical Directors
Kieran A. Cooper, M.D.
Edward Espinosa, M.D.
Paul Fernhoff, M.D.
John Galloway, M.D. 

John Henry, M.D.
Irene Lawver, M.D. 
Thomas Price, M.D. 
Matthew Schreiber, M.D.

Jon R. Harris, Jr., Esq. - Chair
King & Spalding 

Luz Borrero
Purpose Built Communities
	  
Jimmy Carlos
National Distributing Company	

Bruce Cohen
Vision Properties
	
Terry Duis, CPA
Healthcare Industry Consultant

Michele Gandy
Community Volunteer

Roosevelt Giles
EndPoint Consulting Group

Jose Ignacio Gonzalez
CIFAL Atlanta 		

Yvette Johnson Hagins
Whitefoord Community Program	
	 		  	
William F. Henagan
Blue Ridge International

Stanley S. Jones, Jr., Esq.
Nelson, Mullins, Riley & Scarborough

Mary N. Long, RN 
Consultant

Caroline E. Moise			 
Nonprofit Consultant	

Starr Moore
Starr Moore & Associates, Inc.
		
Matthew Schreiber, MD
Piedmont Healthcare			 
	
Stan A. Sharp
Merrill Lynch & Co., Inc.

Terri Theisen
Theisen Consulting, LLC

Annita Stokes Thomas
The Thomas Center

Baoky Vu
Investment Advisor

Board Members Emeritae

Eula Carlos
Community Volunteer

Lou Brown Jewell
Community Volunteer

Board of Directors
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Advisory Board
Andrew M. Been  
Dennis R. Byerly
James A. Cape
Helen Stratigos Carlos
Susana Chavez
Marcus A. Cook III
Eve F. Eckardt
Anne B. Eldridge
Carla D. Fackler
John T. Fox
Holly Gardner
Representative Pat Gardner
Tad Hutcheson
Ben F. Johnson III
Elizabeth J. Levine
Deborah Liss
Gay Love
Donata Russell Major
Charles S. Mann
Sam Massell
E. R. Mitchell
William Mitchell, Jr.
Ned Montag
Eric P. Norwood
Robert T. Quattrocchi
Dell Rearden
Thomas E. Seay, M.D.
Debbie Shelton
Burleigh Singleton, Esq.
James Tally, Ph.D.
Norman L. Underwood, Esq.
Frank Upchurch
Paige Tabaka Vohs
David Watson, M.D.
Gail Watson

Advancement Committee

Chrysalis Club Founders 

Planned Giving Committee

Caroline Moise - Chair
Pamela Chawkin
Bruce Cohen
Michele Gandy
David Ghegan
Elizabeth Levine
Brian Ranck

Melissa & Craig Allen
Lee Lutz Anderson
Lisa & Joseph Blanco
Chris Cosenza
Jacqueline & Rob Crisci
Robin & Stockton Croft
Alice & Colin Daniel
Katherine & Tom Dierdorff
Wick & Gardiner Garrard
Barb & David Ghegan
Anna & Steve Godwin
Lara & Chris Hall
Julie & Billy Levine

Brian Ranck - Chair 
Henry L. Bowden
Thomas J. O’Haren
Laura C. Pease

James R. Robinson
Stan A. Sharp
Major Snow
Stephen B. Wilkins

Stan Sharp
Debbie Shelton
Robert Thiebaut
Annita Stokes Thomas 
Paige Tabaka Vohs
Gail Watson

Molly & Kip Lynch
Ann & Allen Madden
Amy & Robert Malone
Nicole & Brock Matthias
Britton & Bren McLeod
Charlotte & Charlie Mills
Wellons & Tripps Moog
John Pensec
Diana & Tom Phelan
Lilly & Jake Reid
Liz & George Scott
Paige & Derrick Vohs
Erin & Ron Yabroudy
Elizabeth & Scott Yates
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Our Mission 
as Georgia’s nonprofit provider of 

healthcare at home, is to improve the 
lives of those we serve. 

5775 Glenridge Drive, NE

Suite E200

Atlanta, GA  30328

404.215.6000
www.vnhs.org

Hospice Atlanta

1244 Park Vista Drive

Atlanta, GA  30319

404.869.3000

Care Management Services

5775 Glenridge Drive, NE, Suite E375

Atlanta, GA  30328

404.222.2417


